m OIL AND GAS COMMISSION

September 13, 2001 : 9000-4800/4900-59070-20
OGC-01175

Mr. Ken McNeil

Production Engineer

Fort St John/Fort Nelson Development & Operations Team
Petro-Canada Oil and Gas

P.O. Box. 2844

Calgary AB T2P 3E3

Dear Mr. McNeil;

RE: APPLICATION FOR COMMINGLED PRODUCTION
PC TETHYS KOBES a-A87-G/94-B-9; WA# 14126

The Commission has reviewed your application dated August 27, 2001 requesting permission to
commingle gas production from the Artex, Halfway and Doig zones encountered in the subject

well.

Intervals identified in your application as Artex and Doig have been tentatively evaluated by

Commission staff as members of the Halfway formation. Thus, formal commingling approval
under the authority of section 41 of the Drilling and Production Regulation is not required for
the proposed completion. As well, previous welltest data from this area would suggest that these

zones are likely in communication via natural fractures.

Should you have any questions please contact Ron Stefik at (250) 952-0310.

Sincerely,
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